
One more time around please.
When I see the huge structures of steel or wood, my heart
fills with anticipation. The thrill of a Roller Coaster makes
me feel years younger. But then my body starts to react in
ways it never used to. A queasy feeling enters. I think to
myself, that it is only in my head, but more often than not,
my stomach shows me who is boss.

The funny thing is that this doesn’t usually start on the
large coasters. The ones that send the stomach turning are the
little ones. It all started with the carnival type rides. The
ones that go in circles multiple times. They never fail to
turn the motion sickness on.

Even with some medication, the queasy feeling was felt. Not as
bad as some times, but the day would need some pacing. But
without  a  line  to  wait  in,  pacing  was  only  the  distance
between two rides. So, I had to sit out a couple of rides.
Even with that, I had more rides on roller coasters than I’ve
had in a long, long time.

4 times on the Beast
I think 4 on the Diamondback, but it may have been 3.
1 each on the Racer, Vortex and the Backlot Stunt Coaster. I
think I also road the Adventure Express if that was the one
with the lame ending. That is a lot of coaster riding in 8
hours (9 hours VIP with 1 hour for lunch). Not to mention 4
times on the White Water canyon ride, once each on Congo Falls
and a shoot the rapids ride and bumper cars.

During a normal day at a theme park you can expect to hit 7 or
8 coasters in a 10 to 12 hour day. More if the lines are
shorter. I road 11 or 12 times, my tangent’s friends road on a
few more coasters than I did. As I said, I needed a break
every now and again.

Tour of the Beast was just great and so was the show we
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caught. I can’t say much about the lunch, since I was in no
mood to eat.

All of this was great and I would have said it ranks right
near the top of my theme park excursions, but there was more.
I spent some time with some wonderful people, and that made
the two days in Cincinnati grand.


